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Policy Statement: References 

Feedback to applicants applying to full-time undergraduate and postgraduate courses leading to eligibility for professional registration


2018-19 entry

Courses that lead to eligibility for professional registration are academically challenging and involve working with the public. It is our responsibility to ensure that applicants are suitable for professional registration on graduation.

As such the recruitment to these courses requires two good, recent references as part of the entry requirements (a third reference may be requested under certain circumstances). We will accept academic and employer references, but, we understand that an employer reference may be difficult to supply if an applicant is not in employment. In such cases applicants must contact the Admissions Tutor to discuss what will be accepted as an alternative. A friend or relative must not provide references.

Applicants will be sent a Referee Details Form as part of the admissions process. This form must be completed in full and returned to the Admissions Office.

References play a vital role in the decision making process, therefore, applicants who are successful will receive a conditional offer which will include receipt of a good second reference. The University will contact the referee from the information supplied on the 

Referee Details Form requesting a further reference.

We do not normally proceed with applications from candidates who have previously studied and been unsuccessful on a course that leads to eligibility for professional registration.
Updated October 2017 [image: image2.jpg]School of Health & Social Care






[image: image1.jpg][image: image2.jpg]